Almina Hill Smith
(07 Apr 1823 - 07 Apr 1904)

From the Historian:

Almina Hill Smith was on born April 7, 1823
in New York state the daughter of Isaac Hill
and Mehitabel Bancroft. By June 1840 the
family had immigrated to Bureau County,
IL where she met Joseph Smith, Jr. They
were married December 23, 1847. When
he was still just a boy, both Joseph and his
father Joseph Sr. (Dad Joe) were fighting
with Stillman's Army during the Black Hawk
War of 1832. Joseph Jr. was born May 18,
1819 in Kentucky and died March 18, 1879
in Bradyville, Page County, IA. He is buried
in Birch Cemetery near Bradyville. Joseph
and Almina had eight children. The family
moved from IL to Page County, IA. By 1870
they were in Nodaway County, MO and in
1900 they were homesteading in Oklahoma.

-Almina and two of her daughters, Lucy Rosecrans
and Catherine Tompkins are buried at Olive Hill.
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This is some sad news but the OHCA wants to reach out to many to let you know that we've
lost two of our own. Judy Chadwell Lay and Ann Young Bond were both exceptional women.
We hope that their families may be comforted by the knowledge that Ann and Judy have

not been forgotten, will never be forgotten.

Vo8 = 0 | Judy Sue Lay, 62, passed
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“‘ {s‘.ﬁﬁa from this life Oct. 28,2013
% "= in Oklahoma City OK. She
¥ was bornon Nov. 9, 1950
in Westville, OK to parents
Harvey G. and Mary Elva Chadwell. Judy
graduated from Capitol Hill High School
and worked for the FAA for over 25 years
until she retired. Judy married the love of
her life, David, on June 7, 1991. After they
married she moved in with David in Choctaw
and she loved to express her passion for
gardening across their acreage. Judy loved
to travel, whether on their trip to Europe in
2000 or at any spontaneous weekend outing.
Above all else, Judy loved her family and
was so proud of each one of them. Judy is
survived by her husband David Lay; sons,
Mark W. Cobb and wife Kimberly, Zachary
Smith and wife Keri; her daughter, Angelia
Cobb; her grandchildren, Jay Bufkin, Lauren
Cobb, and Zade Smith; her siblings, Harvey
G. Chadwell, Michael L. Chadwell and his
wife Karen, Elzene Dyer and her husband
Bob, Janell Brown and her husband James,
Twila Howard and her husband Floyd; and
many other extended family members, and a
lifetime of dear friends. She is preceded in
death by her parents, and 3 siblings, Cecil D.,
Wenzell L., and Marilyn B.
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Ann

Ann Young Bond passed away 20 Oct 2013
at the age of 72. She lost her long battle with
cancer and spent her last precious days with
her 2 daughters, sisters and brother. Ann was
an avid reader and spent several days a week
at the library and active in her weekly bridge
group. Ann grew up in Oklahoma City and
she completed her undergraduate work in
1964 at Central State College, Edmond, OK.
There she was a member of Alpha Chi and
the National Council of Teachers of English.
She began teaching in Anchorage where she
met her future husband, Dwain. Ann then
made Colorado her home where she raised
her two girls. Ann was a high school English
teacher and after retirement began substitute
teaching for the SCUC school district. She had
to give up teaching due to her illness but
never shied away from giving her grandsons
a grammar lesson. Ann is survived by her two
two daughters Lara Nabers & Kirsten Deiley;
her two sisters Barbara Graham and Jean
Young; and her brother Bob Young. She also
leaves behind grandchildren -

Trey & Andrew Deiley and
Patrick & Nathan Nabers. =
She was preceded in death
in death by her parents'
Robert and Margaret Lay
Young.

From the Chairman:

Olive Hill Cemetery has never looked better than it does today. Our
property management team (David and Angelia) have done an excellent

job, including seeding new grasses

plantings.

We are especially proud of the
look of the Veterans' Memorial.
| am most pleased that it blends
effortlessly with the grounds.

This next year will have us take
a thorough look at removing or
replacing much of the broken
concrete sidewalk and curb.

We will discuss fencing repairs

with the local residents. Long

term projects remain --- notably &

the design and construction of

and adding to the various

flower
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a permanent utility building in , §#
the southwest corner and the EBSS

placing of one or more cameras |

to provide security and on-line
images of the grounds.

As always, we would encourage

input from any of you regarding P
the preservation or maintenance |

of Olive Hill Cemetery. We hope
you visit the grounds when you
are in the area. If you find the

gates locked, remember to use -

as the lock combination the last

| four digits of the CAC code that

is printed on the sign.

--Terry L. Lay, OHCA Chairman

Veterané’ Memorial Completed



